TOWN OF GUILDERLAND

INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT AGENCY

GOVERNANCE COMMITTEE

MEETING MINUTES

September 14, 2009

Governance Committee Members 

Present:




Staff Members Present:

William Young, Esq., Chairman               A. Joseph Scott, III, Esq., HodgsonRuss, 

Anthony Carrow



LLP, Agency Counsel and

James Shahda



and Bond Counsel




Donald Csaposs, CEO 







William Adams, CFO

Linda Cure, Administrative Assistant

Governance Committee Members Absent:


Staff Members Absent:

None








None

Other Attendees:  

Michael Bopp

Chairman Young called the meeting of the Industrial Development Agency Governance Committee, held in the second floor conference room at Guilderland Town Hall on Monday, September 14, 2009 to order at 7:55 a.m.

I.
Approval of Minutes of the Last Meeting


On a motion made by Mr. Carrow and seconded by Mr. Shahda, the minutes of the January 16, 2009 Governance Committee were approved.

II.
Old Business
None. 

III.
New Business


Attorney Scott indicated that the IDA is currently in compliance with respect to all policies.  No further modifications or updates are necessary unless the committee wishes to modify certain policies with respect to future projects.

Attorney Scott also reminded the committee that new members would be required to go through the full training under Public Authorities Accountability Act.  Current members of the Board should participate in a “Best Practices” update for 2010.  The Chairman recommended that the Board convene for a dinner meeting in February or March, 2010.  

Attorney Scott also updated the committee with regard to the status of IDA’s with the State legislature.  He does not foresee any action on IDA legislation during this session and possibly not until next year.  The committee discussed the concept of creating a not-for-profit corporation to finance IDA projects in the future. 

IV.
Adjournment


A motion was made by Mr. Carrow and Chairman Young adjourned the meeting of the Industrial Development Agency Governance Committee at 8:05 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Cure

Administrative Assistant
